

October 6, 2023
Nyla Davis
Tallahassee Community College
444 Appleyard Drive
Tallahassee, FL 32304
Re: Tallahassee Community College
Dear Nyla,
This notice will assist you in notifying your Medicare eligible employees whether their pharmacy coverage is creditable or non-creditable to Medicare Part D. 

In 2006, Medicare beneficiaries had the opportunity to receive subsidized prescription drug coverage through the new Medicare Part D program established under the Medicare Modernization Act of 2003 (MMA).  Your employees and retirees may have questions about this pharmacy program.  Florida Blue/Florida Blue HMO wants to support you with this by providing you the information you will need to support your employees and take the action steps required by the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS).

In order to meet your obligations required by CMS, you must:

1. Determine if your pharmacy plan provides “creditable coverage”.  A pharmacy plan is considered "creditable" if its benefits are equivalent to or better than a Part D plan.  

2. Regardless of whether your plan is creditable or non-creditable, you must notify all Medicare eligible individuals who are eligible for coverage under your plan at specific times.  CMS requires that Notice of Creditable Coverage be sent to any Medicare Eligibles at the following times:

a. Each year, prior to the Medicare Part D Annual Coordinated Election Period which begins October 15

b. Prior to an individual’s Initial Enrollment period for Part D

c. Prior to the effective date of coverage for any Medicare eligible individual that joins the plan

d. Whenever the individual’s pharmacy plan changes creditable/non-creditable status or terminates; and

e. Upon request.

3. Additionally, you must submit a Notice of Disclosure to CMS annually as to the status of your plan and when you sent notifications to your employees.

A sample Notice of Creditable Coverage that you can use to send to your employees, instructions for completing the yearly Notice of Disclosure to CMS and additional information regarding Part D, can be found on our website www.FloridaBlue.com or you may log onto the CMS website at http://www.cms.gov/CreditableCoverage.
The notice of creditable coverage is intended to assist Medicare-eligible individuals in determining if they should enroll in a Medicare Part D plan at the initial enrollment period (IEP) or at a later date.  For those individuals who do not enroll during the initial enrollment period and do not have creditable coverage under another pharmacy plan, a late enrollment penalty fee (assessed as part of the premium) accrues monthly for each month that the individuals delay enrollment in a Medicare Part D plan.  If individuals have creditable coverage and enroll in a Part D plan at a later date, the late enrollment penalty fee will not be assessed.    

In order to assist you in meeting your obligations required by CMS, Florida Blue/Florida Blue HMO tested its pharmacy plan designs to determine if they are creditable under Part D.  The pharmacy plan(s) your group has purchased, and their status is listed below:
	Plan
	Creditable
	Non-Creditable

	BlueOptions Plan 03559
BlueScript RX OOP INT $15$60/$100 

INN Individual DED: $600 / INN Individual Out-of-Pocket Max: $6,000
	X
	

	BlueOptions Plan 05905
BlueScript RX OOP INT $10$60/$100
INN Individual DED: $7,000 / INN Individual Out-of-Pocket Max: $7,350
	X
	


If your plan is not creditable and you would like to discuss Florida Blue BlueOptions/Florida Blue HMO plans that are, please contact Greg Ferguson, Senior Director Corporate Accounts, Florida Blue or Stephanie Thomas, Corporate Account Manager, Florida Blue.
This creditable coverage determination is a separate requirement from the test that must be passed for employers to qualify for the federal drug subsidy for retirees. If you need assistance in determining if you qualify for the subsidy, please contact Greg Ferguson, Senior Director Corporate Accounts, for additional guidance on this issue.  

If you have any questions regarding this information, please feel free to contact Greg Ferguson, Senior Director Corporate Accounts, Florida Blue or Stephanie Thomas, Corporate Account Manager, Florida Blue. Stephanie Thomas completed the testing.
Sincerely,

Florida Blue
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